
 

 



 
 

Work Health and Safety Committee Minutes - 2 February 2023 

Apologies:  
Mr Deniz Akinci  

Dr Theo Bryer 

Miss Donna Dalrymple, Chief People Officer  

Dr Rachel Hadi-Talab  

Ms Joanne Tapper 

 

Part I: Preliminary Business 

19 Minutes  
19.1 The Work Health and Safety Committee (WHSC) approved the minutes of the 

meeting held on 28 November 2022.   

 
20 Matters Arising (Paper 3-14)  
20.1 Regarding minute 12.1: bring a proposed date for closure of the actions 

relating to the Prion Unit Containment Level 3 laboratories power outages of 

18 and 19 July 2022.  The Chair, Infrastructure Safety Sub-Committee 

reported that the improvements to upgrade works and automatic load 

shedding capability of the electrical power infrastructure were complete. The 

only remaining action was a power failure simulation load test that needed to 

be conducted during the summer and was tentatively planned for June.  Mr 

Damian Johnson commented that there was still work ongoing by Estates 

Division to finalise the outstanding action regarding the escalation process for 

emergency alarms.  The Convenor requested an improvement plan on 

response times to emergency alarm activations. 
20.2 Regarding minute 12.6: look at immediate action that could be taken for large 

teaching spaces to reduce congestion risks, for example Fire Evacuation 

Marshal training.  The Chair, Infrastructure Safety Sub-Committee reported 

that the Fire Safety Team was liaising with Information Services Division 

about providing local fiub
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20.3 Regarding minute 12.7: e
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22 UMC Health and Safety report (Paper 3-16)  
22.1 The Head of Safety Governance and Risk and the Director of Workplace 

Health presented the health and safety monthly data and activities report for  

December 2022. 

22.2 The Chair, Chemical Safety Sub-Committee commented that departments’ ex-

staff members remaining in the HR data negatively affected their compliance 

statistics for mandatory training.  There was also an issue where students who 

had completed mandatory training were categorised as non-compliant on 

becoming part-time staff.  The Chair, Chemical Safety Sub-Committee would 

raise this with HR.   
22.3 The Students’ Union noted that the percentage of days lost due to mental 

health issues had increased slightly since the last report.  The Director of 

Workplace Health summarised the advice and support available.  The Trade 

Unions stated that student advisers had insufficient support from people 

trained in counselling; the Director of Student Support and Wellbeing agreed 

to discuss the matter in a separate meeting. 

 

23 Health and safety objectives  
23.1 The (Interim) Executive Director of Health and Safety reported that last year’s 

objectives would be rolled over for the current academic year.  It was agreed 

that a proposal for an updated objective for T100 would be brought to the 

Committee before going to UMC.  
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proposal and that the (Interim) Executive Director of Health and Safety also 

attend
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28.2 Miss Fiona O’Farrell raised the issue of the vacancy for a Chair of the 

Radiation Safety Sub-Committee.  The Chair, Chemical Safety Sub-

Committee suggested a suitably qualified person from the Dept of Chemistry 

and would ask them to contact Fiona.  

 

The meeting finished at 12.00pm. 

Jonathan Blackman 


